Redhawk PTO

Minutes

January 8, 2013
1. Meeting called to order at 7:01 pm

2. Reports:

PRESIDENT -
VP -
SECRETARY - Minutes will again be posted on school’s website – Tina Pallas is taking care of schools PTO website
TRESURER - Written report distributed - $877.01 will be deposited in general fund from the GFS fund raiser and quarterly refund.
3. Old Business –a) Carrie Luana took care of getting the deposit and agreement for Getting Excited About Science Program to be held on February 28, 2013.  Times are 1:00 and 2:00 pm for the Elementary School (K-8? or just K-6?).
b)Volunteers are always needed at the Elementary school to help teachers in their classrooms.  If you know of anyone interested, contact the Elementary school office or contact Etts Terbusch in the Superintendents office.  All volunteers need background checks.
c)New Board Members took their seats: President Jeannie Adamczyk, Vice President Mandy MacAlpine, Secretary Kristie Warren, and Treasure Carrie Luana.  Contact numbers for the board members are on the PTO website. 

d) We discussed a “family fun night” for all students – Liz Phillips will check on availability of school facilities for possibly holding this event on a monthly or quarterly basis.
e) Discussed changing Bylaws for additional funding for bus trips to an additional $250.  

f) Upcoming trips included 7th grade to Delta College/Swimming and Knowledge Scavenger Hunt, 8th grade Tech Center trip in Caro

g) Discussed upcoming events of graduation, Washington dc trip and Cedar Point trip in which PTO may donate funds.
4. New Business –a) Two items to be Amended/Changed in the Bylaws was motioned by Stephanie Hutchinson and seconded by Liz Phillips and unanimously approved and carried. 1) “In the event of a fieldtrip with busing, up to $250 can be extended per grade to assist in covering the busing costs.” 2) Section 7 was deleted in its entirety. 
b) Donkey Basketball info was presented and to be called on during the month of January to ensure fall dates.

c) The Bubble Gum fundraiser will be held on the first Friday in February (2-1-13) for National Bubble Gum Day.  Liz is to prepare the flyer and Mandy to assist with distributing to the Elementary and High Schools.  Sloan volunteered to sell in the High School.

d) Discussed a student mentoring program for any new students transferring into district for both in school and on the bus.
e) Parent volunteers are needed for Title 1.  To get all the funds from the government for Title 1 programs, parents are required to volunteer.  Contact Nick Moyer for more info!  Meetings for Title 1 are held quarterly through the school year.
f) Other Upcoming events: a) Elementary school bookfair scheduled for February 25 -  March 1.  Setup for the bookfair will be February 22nd.  Family night will be 27th from 3-7.  b) popcorn day will be January 18th which is a ½ day of school.
5. Requests - None
6. Next PTO meeting – 2/19/13 at the Elementary School Library, 7:00 pm
7. Meeting adjourned at 8:16 pm 
Respectfully submitted,

Kristie Warren

PTO Secretary

